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Purpose of This
Newsletter

This newsletter is a platform
for information sharing among
home visiting programs in
Maryland. It will provide
updates, resources, and general
information at both the state
and jurisdictional levels. Its
intent is to increase awareness
of important issues and
improve communication
between home visiting
programs and stakeholders. 
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Maryland Maternal, Infant, and Early
Childhood Home Visiting News

It has been a busy fall for the MIECHV Team!

In September, we
hosted the annual
Maryland MIECHV
Conference at Wisp
Resort. This year's
theme was "Home is
Where the Story 
Begins." More than
110 MIECHV-funded
home visitors,
program supervisors,
data specialists, and
other home visiting

staff from around the state attended the three-day conference. Attendees
were able to select from a variety of workshop choices on topics
including parent-child interactions, using storytelling to engage families, 
household hazards, and cultural
sensitivity, to name a few. It was
a beautiful time to be out in western
Maryland, with lots of engaging company!
Staff training on the Relationship
Assessment Tool (RAT), which all
MIECHV programs are now using to
measure intimate partner violence, was
provided on the third conference day. 

On September 8th, MIECHV Health Policy Analyst Colleen Wilburn 
led a webinar on the HOME Inventory tool, which all MIECHV-
funded sites are now using to measure Parent-Child Interaction. If you wish
to review the webinar, it can be accessed here  (simply fill out your contact
information and hit enter to access the recording).

Though we provide a number of resources at the state level, MIECHV also
has great success at the national level. The Human Resources and Services
Administration (HRSA) has put together an excellent infographic detailing
just how far reaching home visiting programs are in the United States, and
how much progress has been made in the past few years. Find out more here.

Thanks for sticking with us through this first full year of HV
Connect, Maryland's Home Visiting e-newsletter. Best wishes for a happy
and healthy 2017; rest assured we'll be back with more stories,
resources, and updates regarding home visiting in Maryland. 

CQI Corner 

Consultant's Update
Contributed by Maelondy Holman, Ed.D, Continuous Quality Improvement Consultant, MD MIECHV

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj5f7-eXUpzNXS8cWll2y3Z6HbyoZ08QbAUDgHV1pJbIab9WiPBR_O0GiXf_JTMZ5V191oxxb2MoKzaG0mf8UhRW-jyUta7_npDpWS1538kbvzw6z8Amlj5Ji46mBhXQb4ELKjBeZqmE0GbEY0eE3gJvnso6xaECB508mJZBhak5dVJAXoYmDWts=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj9xzlJ6C4udpisyAOZliaq1dm4pni3ijyN7lM-pFiw5ELlaQdBqs9N5DBBNdQ-pclhemis-ngbsigQbzwmNpjj3UVJRK8qaE8_dwcFIyjSX-FW3wnnXND3dcQVqymmUBbDlE1X3gpmrRbK1oENCc2MjrHGQKFXmHrWpLyp23EAsmVWc4oI_V6aNQgl7Tp-3h1Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgJHSgIuyJhhkQofR-HWDXntnxgt3gNDDVfVr0Ckj-tIEW81esuXiXBZfgjR3wIyw_p2cyFzSto0HqKeAI3Vhh-_we9N4Es-L0VQA90ygxB6z-GpapZWaP4zqg06paWP8ytAg9XlDMCL9-n8x3t5xJon6NCLUDT_Z7ciVIiS7e6zA=&c=&ch=
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=eqxbrouab&p=oi&m=1121474108932&sit=artyhyyjb&f=bdf32b0b-e641-41a4-96e2-3a7c778f9692
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgSKzKHPdUJoSy7DLxVAeDXcMgbKLZ3FWq06ewBvAy-m2f9Ey90SVNFj8PY0yQURMREwRD2k4OzX4VFu8AhsagoiQqbhdX8HNj2s8pfP2rzt_fjgrOtNQFsNb0ldK5G9dPhiZElVNNMMz-UUHMVZfLYJ40rtBp3DcaoAjA0QHiA9nWBhtFRJjGclOkZKgewh0AwnrUM3TpDQ9SCDZdGKf1RMCOFpX7f1mC&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMguhHYZ9FNXfgU4iByGllkH1stGsSbbnGORIYFhtilE4w1hk89lfG0Pdpj6YNTiBNIOu4ToumOVNcSPJg7cT9qkaoiKjb0eVp2914Wjq5wMy2ELjO6wLujaQzpeMD4IXB-jXnVbLPtqC8=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgp0nVVpMQ3eDNfL-34dhATP8k-PMoa7cTGbj2Kt4GEcNzGF8VehfvHqZl9NgMM83YEGN61iR4a2Xxf8PFw_faPfydYTVKanR2c4QRNXF0NkMHznEclKyO5bOn37CGk5duHE18FcrAqhGwFx_6deNkTDAftv4p79b8&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgRvOA5GjLNsJYAm8Xc4KVlDDhWV6DygNsf3TR9b0gAmnuD5cVrx0_01OpZ-rQHbu-fSS9IjqvJd-YyekamSPPYNBGSaq9MrqMdFrySuI1iAhgW3H91w0sFnLf53p0eOHqN3l5avYENKIiI2XTQqLTupR0piuFnd4n4b1wiz9kSqfNpiaMy1HfEeCTNvyfu8Pnum-L8D3EcnTfp9V855poQ9m1b4nDufqM7d0hzhXaI0NX4tpAz8XAvq_8i1Ee9GiEZRB0al1PLFVxNhXp5ow2LBox351Yu3xKRBjFNnR15VY_aim4OVxa1d_K6wMgFjmc&c=&ch=


The MIECHV CQI Team's goal is always to work on aiding sites with improving MIECHV programs in Maryland.
All MIECHV sites have completed their first Plan Do Study Act (PDSA) cycle and are currently working on the
second. For the first cycle, sites were asked to focus on the process of referral to enrollment. If sites don't feel they
have mastered this process, the CQI Consultant has instructed them to continue to work on referrals to enrollment
with additional PDSA cycles. Future PDSA cycles will focus on retention of clients, retention of staff, or referrals
and follow up. These will be essential to all those for accreditation. 
 
Maelondy has recently completed an Institute for Healthcare Improvement (IHI) course entitled, "Better Quality
through Better Measurements." She has also attended CQI-related conferences hosted by Healthy Families America
and the Pew Charitable Foundation. On Wednesday, December 7, Maelondy shared some of the information from
these conferences during the third CQI webinar; if you were unable to attend, you may listen to the recording here. 
As a reminder, these quarterly CQI webinars are mandatory for all MIECHV sites. 
 
The staff at all of the home visiting sites have worked extremely hard to meet the deadline for completing the Ohio
State University CQI training. The MIECHV team would like to thank and congratulate everyone who met the
deadline for all their efforts. We now have a total of 62  certificates of completion on hand and hope to have the
remainders by the end of this month. We look forward to continuing to support and work with you. 
 
Site-specific CQI calls have been conducted for the months of October and November, and December calls have been
scheduled. A  CQI monitoring tool is used to document conversations during each monthly call.
 
Thanks to all MIECHV sites for your hard work on CQI!

Program Spotlight

CQI-From Complaints to Confidence at Healthy Families Prince George's
Contributed by Alyson Jacobson, LGSW, M. Ed.

Director, Healthy Families Prince George's

 
For the Healthy Families Prince George's
(HFPG) team, the Continuous Quality
Improvement (CQI) requirements felt overly
burdensome at the beginning, but we
discovered  strategies that quickly created a
motivated team. The CQI Team consists of a
Family Support Worker (FSW), Family
Assessment Worker (FAW), Supervisor, Data
Specialist and Program Director (PD). As other
teams might have experienced, there was some
hesitation from the outset about the additional
time involved with a schedule that  allows for
minimal additional responsibilities. Our team
decided to 1.) view the webinars together in
order to support our process of forming,
storming and norming (see Mod. 3), 2 .) the PD
assigned .5 points to the FSW's caseload to
protect  the time involved on the CQI team, 3.)
all ideas were accepted as possibilities, 4.) we only worked on CQI tasks during CQI team meetings, and 5.) the team's
work was shared regularly with the entire staff and the team's efforts were publicly praised. In addition, 6 .) the PD
reminded staff participating in a CQI team that it would be an impressive addition to their personal resumes. 
 
The team began by creating a flowchart of the current referral process, gathering current data from a referral tracking
spreadsheet kept by the PD, and completing the Fishbone Diagram.   Once this was completed, it was quite easy to
see what steps of the referral process needed attention. The team was able to brainstorm solutions and discuss possible
outcomes for each proposed change. After three months of implementation, we were able to once again compute
average lengths of time and see that the solutions had a positive impact on the data. The team discovered a sense of
pride in their work and even refreshed their skills in computing averages. 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgLTRJaqaOVoM1rH6hZacMoNaD52AcAfGDAux3AKN-9nGoq18ikRBPWq9sUO3zFuIlDwS_nJm8ONbe6hZQv3p_1yM1po2YKdK8Ggho-JSIjTDPxGh0oUa3e1ePI1jaXBWbG7FMn--zufomWCSrtSIUmXZSoc3MTnJy&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgHDGvZZZ62SZflGc78ZIdKAGArLhP-_pGxHzSnVej-PN1CsnTaFD864eCCZVJ4orSfTnFa-Dxf2-M12hsCQy6DUWEwL4sI6YsQ7T3pIo4EcMpdrPDQD9ijtSBN1HUci6u5iqy4mFwngJZB7n-oZ2nzaT9GKQvb5aE&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMg3LR0Wqg6_f3dgKjdzyJ1atANd3eliOOEMkARXPUHFLNAK_cLFWix7sqsmnb5g510LWOd9HpJOnOXJtS-YdvCcg1I3PWvi8smsBsDbuxAn9rz6WltstyZHG04xPrx17kq9EQwgpnVJ-Gfnl1EJnLq_rHnB0Aq5BAlFtzMa32PdxsNm4zXare3Kb0Vvu-eZwYS&c=&ch=


We used very brief Plan-Do-Study-Act (PDSA) cycles in
two other areas during this time. During one meeting, the
CQI team took on just a portion of the program's efforts to
update outreach materials. The CQI team reviewed a variety
of draft brochures, discussed their immediate personal and
professional reactions to the format and images (and again, all
responses were written down without judgement), discussed
other possible reactions due to cultural reasons--which led to
a positive discussion on cultural sensitivity--and then a brief
consensus activity where each member independently
identified images they found appropriate. After the activity,
it was easy to see which images received the most positive
feedback from the team. While it took some planning, this
activity with the CQI team saved time, ensured that the
brochures were positively received by more than just the PD,

and got the task done! Read more...     
 
As the Program Director, every time I prepare a CQI meeting or activity, I start with butterflies in my stomach but
always leave with my head held high, a renewed appreciation for the efforts and honesty of our staff, and new ideas
for the program that I may not have identified on my own. If you are interested in the brief PDSA activities we
completed together, feel free to contact me by email.
 

Sustainability Success

News from the Maryland MIECHV Evaluation Team 
Contributed by Beth Barnet, M.D., Professor and Vice Chair, Research

Department of Family and Community Medicine, University of Maryland School of Medicine
 
The Maryland MIECHV Evaluation Team, led by Dr. Beth Barnet, is working hard to ensure the sustainability of
home visiting programs by exploring ways in which coordination between programs and the medical community
might be strengthened. At the North American Primary Care Research Group (NAPCRG) Annual Conference in
Colorado Springs, CO, the team presented preliminary results of focus group studies conducted by home visiting
staff and medical providers between February and September 2016. The focus groups explored the current status of
coordination, thoughts and beliefs about the value of improved coordination, and the preferred content and method
of coordination. 
 
CONCLUSION
Efforts to strengthen coordination should address:

Training in each other's roles:  role of the medical home (i.e., physician and home visitor)
Building relationships
Consensus on team structure
Point of contact in a medical home to ensure continuity of care (established care coordination) for
relationship building
Workflow
IT-enabled communication

NEXT STEPS

Incorporate the family perspectives
Develop and test a coordination pilot between a community health center and a home visiting program

Learn out more about the Evaluation Team's findings here. 

Promising Practice

Maryland Family Connects: a Public-Private Collaboration
Contributed by Jasmine Vaughn, B.S.,

Coordinator, Community Resource & Support-MD Connects 

Maryland Family Connects (MFC) is an evidence-based program developed in Durham, North Carolina with
demonstrated success in maternal and infant health. MFC
offers an innovative nurse home visitation program for
newborns at Sinai Hospital. Baltimore City mothers who
deliver at Sinai Hospital and who are not in another home
visiting program are being given the opportunity to enroll
in MFC. The program is designed to address existing
limitations to targeted home visiting programs. Its
duration is brief (1-3 nurse home visits) and is
implemented universally to maximize both community acceptance and the population served.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgXGu3PpeyiW5x2mqavc3LC_YIA61ywI48UXfz2cl7sR_m-V1F3-YQTO2Zyi6DqZg3eivpXKyuMfk4eouCi4ZMvqHvLkr_iBXJK7qnf36klXAy9KX-W3km9LJRaQU3y-cSqB5ipYmWhiaMwMkOG91F0n0CBpY5dLXxx9ZybykB6h3TJAJv1EGri5LZpPoYSuEB&c=&ch=
mailto:ajacobson@pgcrc.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgBGMFcdruySyUjdbpQjqVb72sobOaTwSoCizhB_TtrUYSbzkGG2YIn9ai7sa9UpDESR4XdW7JBrZ0dWwdp42rS37yCEvQF8Lw5JPsqiHELSNXZvO9GU3hSBNhZ4cSm5bhaE4SCQ5g05O3ouPPtARAIlgWunZMQsnvYKePWxhp7kKxCTX1zziYHqy8FRU-Ijpq&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgtLVyIwlfS0C6AbsSSQFp_QZipO_Vfy3hp-GBcpR_YW5IVfY-Qv7R4KDtPlqxHP-2FsWU5-AoLKKo3Edl0tsTGVs6hjEMV0n4l3hEA0aFjCL0R3gNyNOBned0qeMuH8noRpkbrYhjVlM=&c=&ch=


MFC aims to support the mother in order to enhance maternal skills and self-efficacy. By connecting families with
needed community services such as health care, child care, financial, and social support, it promotes family
functioning and child wellbeing. Every family is vulnerable when a baby is born. The program's goal is to connect
families with resources that nurture their whole family and support their child's growth.
 
MFC is public-private collaboration with key stakeholders such as Sinai Hospital, Baltimore Health Department--
Maternal and Infant Health, DHMH--Office of Family and Health Services, Family League of Baltimore and others,
including private donors. Funding for this program was raised independently by The Family Tree  for the purpose of
replicated this universal program. Nonetheless, our community stakeholders and advisors are vital to the goal of
reducing the number of emergency hospital visits for mothers and babies, and reductions in incidents of child abuse
and neglect.

Hot Topics for Home Visitors

Addressing Heroin and Opioid-Related Addiction
 

Both opioid and heroin use have spiked across the country in the past few years. This is a particular problem in rural
areas, where there may be fewer medical resources on hand to assist those in need. In 2015, there were 748 heroin-
related deaths in Maryland; see the 2015 Overdose Deaths Report for more information. 

Fortunately, the problem has not gone unnoticed. This past year, the Affordable Care Act released $94 million to
support clinics throughout the country treating heroin and opioid addictions; $1.8 million of that came to Maryland
for medication-assisted treatment.
 
How can home visitors help?

Know which agencies in your state are concerned with substance use disorders. Join their efforts to
coordinate cross-agency solutions. 

In Maryland, Lieutenant Governor Rutherford runs an opioid task force supported by DHMH.

Encourage LIAs to engage in community-based coalitions. Some examples are Project Lazarus in NC,
Project Vision in Rutland, VT, and the Winnebago County Heroin Task Force in WI.
Consider innovative ways to use technology and social media. Technology can be used to disseminate
information, build peer-to-peer networking, and provide professional development to home visiting staff.
For example, DHMH has created a series of Public Service Announcements that can be used to quickly alert
people to the dangers of some of these increasingly common substances, such as Fentanyl. 

Dynamic Data

Dynamic Data: MIECHV DGIS 2016 Report
Contributed by Jarvis Patterson-Askew, M.S.,

Data and Fiscal Program Administrator, MD MIECHV 

Maryland MIECHV has had a productive year. During our last federal reporting cycle, our programs provided
services to 1,055 children--translating to 1,332 families. Out of those served, 377 were newly enrolled children and
548 were newly enrolled families. Maryland MIECHV has also observed a decrease in missing data in 12  out of the

35 data collection constructs, including preconception care, screening for
maternal depressive symptoms, visits to the emergency room for all causes,
and percent of mothers with improved parenting behaviors and parent-child
relationships, to name a few. Reporting constructs are currently being
revised and streamlined, with the main focus on quality data collection.
This ensures our work is impacting as many lives as possible in an intentional
and meaningful way. MIECHV 

Home Visitors have completed more than 10,000 home visits this past year alone! Keep up the great work!

New MIECHV Data System Coming Soon!
Contributed by Family League of Baltimore

In the fall of 2017, Family League, with support from the Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene
(DHMH), will begin implementing a new statewide Home Visiting Data Collection Software for MIECHV-funded
programs. The goals of this project are:

to create a data collection solution that is easier for home visiting staff to use;
to provide home visitors with improved scheduling and workflow management tools; and
to provide improved real-time access to data for home visiting sites and funders.

Family League and the software developers building the system are periodically holding focus groups to elicit

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMg0wgRlzLT9-2RDfZBfW6HMLrNfIifaPrEVOmm2tWkFUmkAKV_9xR-PiYrgze-Ts7fevxduUyATInuTDQsCDc1ppTKNaddLfVql30uAXWs0oQfPQDXA2NIag==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgL50YArl7221roDKM2nMhMai4NFQRC0QyHkn3XJrmYpXBwNDpqKoElrqRT139NcjBkx6v-qlgTPmaLFvRop7m6Cp5w-A7tMUB8MiH48U_RVwimqRYwvcwfYeNn42Fhfj0mGCxa9aj4wq59AJq00h6gq_ze2ZCe3kzLMLplwRCxDeRYXCDlueiSkHsNpFFCjP5WyydQulUUV0sZAtFtpcs_w==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgb_mu-A0ET8mjbLnAcxCTqdVGFSNoAUf4RT3sIk79VLF1f-3MAPJaY-u7yC3mZ5-tm3hiBIG9iY23UeovWAp9HYIznoHNB0E_BfFjFM_jmwpaxcNoND-NOw9nDDWpR8b6JrLgTr5bQNo6t5tatVvx35BsGldMTHMRbn_pBnJTZntdtUrPfPu_--oZLtnMPawV_spVW3RjbJcvXhp4koI8HSfhmzrx0FqD5ORSNNH_jLBcbqNbYSOxhQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgribhc6bXOIplr1S3mN-md6PwyFXDOORmnFw3VhNxBF0VBGS2KfEgPodGHXxkVdCzGGIBjP0eBmTHZVTb2frOZWzhzdJBUn42BQW_MzOD_d5jRkTmP0NSDw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgN8_XhzYZwmOxbTQih4phw-R31a-bR8kft8Aiyu1TmgF8Bw3mR1Nf-gvpfJnEyR2WENZSnOCvXQlaInCi-9aCOZIEgBHHjmk8b8B8-bXyiA0hP6Mn-GB_MA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMg75OEAcl_2uz0HbD0YDGbTL7mb1abqHUxZ35Ht1AhdlAqWcbdGPMtz93s4k4ep1h-xKmvkEFFMa8oWE8vqdKqfv6S5g1AkTQR1WbHtUGpRKgUh57ST0evtqvj-gLVBn1C__2_TVFAxh5gToma6pavdNYvRvSsFYBzJ75UIYtRjoo=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgiU0VZJPTmIvHr-HZnapteb1Ge0MXT5SHu_Ft91etk2-fBEIZ3Bk2mqzHQkm3N2GhM4MWstIZW0hMzmKSdpiZK82GvQ1AFGHLRDzEg5bxsJm87WNRwmYUayeriFwdLn4xy9aosruxKfObG-LWmQgFvgBTnazTP_z0ziXbDyJ3_p37Zede5kz-1GcBv8PGSdSe&c=&ch=


feedback from home visitors and supervisors who will be using the tool on a daily basis. Once the new system has
been fully tested, it will be implemented on a site-by-site basis, with each site receiving three full days of onsite
technical assistance before they transition. MIECHV sites will be receiving detailed information in the coming
months. Prior to that, any questions can be directed to Amanda Moderson-Kox. Stay tuned for future updates
regarding the data system!

Resources and Updates

Child Ready Home Safety App: Physicians in New Mexico have developed a helpful app that
can be used to identify potentially dangerous items in your home. The interactive app, available for
Android via the Google Play store, identifies items that may cause harm and shares ways to address
the problems quickly in order to avoid accidents. According to the developer, "This tool is designed
to educate parents, families and caregivers to keep children safe from tragedies such as drowning,
car crashes, burns, falls and many more. These are often serious injuries that can affect them for a

lifetime." Additionally, once the app is downloaded, it doesn't need an active internet connection to run. The app can
be downloaded here. A version for the iPhone is currently being developed.
 

American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) Updates Safe Sleep Guidelines: In
October 2016, the AAP issued new recommendations for safe sleep practices for newborns
up to one year of age to prevent Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (SIDS). In particular, the
guidelines call for placing infants on their backs, on a hard surface, in a separate (but nearby)
sleep structure, without soft blankets or other loose bedding, which could obstruct airways.
The full set of recommendations may be found here.
 

Domestic Violence Fact Sheets: The National Child Traumatic Stress Network has
released a set of 10 new fact sheets addressing a wide variety of experiences and needs of
children and families affected by domestic violence. Find them here and share with others who might benefit from this
information.

Upcoming Events and Trainings

Now-December 31: Help Prevent Birth Defects & Disabilities: Free Fetal Alcohol Spectrum
Disorder (FASD) Courses (online)

Four free, CEU-accredited online courses on Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD) sponsored by HRSA are now
available for physicians, nurses, medical and nursing students and other health professionals through December 31,
2016 . Access the courses here. 

Wednesday, December 14: The First 1,000 Days: Nourishing America's Future Webinar, 2:00-
3:00 pm

Please join us on Wednesday, December 14, from 2:00-3:00 pm EDT for the second of a 3-part webinar series on
the nutritional health of America's women, infants and young children.
 
Building upon 1,000 Days' recently released report - The First 1,000 Days: Nourishing America's Future - the
webinar series shares the science that shows the critical importance of nutrition during the 1,000 days between a
woman's pregnancy and her child's second birthday, the state of nutrition during the first 1,000 days in the U.S. and
an ambitious yet achievable agenda for change.
 
The second webinar will feature a discussion on the lived experiences of women in their 1,000 days journeys based
on ethnographic research conducted across the country.
 
Featured speakers include:

Roger Thurow, Author of The First 1,000 Days
 Cara Brumfield, U.S. Policy and Partnerships Coordinator at 1,000 Days

Please RSVP for the webinar here.

February 6-11, 2017: HFA Integrated Strategies for Home Visiting Training
Location: 8503 Lasalle Road, Towson, MD. 

Get in Touch

The newsletter team wants to hear from you! Please contact us with questions, comments, and suggestions for
content. We can be reached by email or phone:  (410) 767-7066. For more information on home visiting in

mailto:amoderson-kox@familyleague.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgFP744xVTejQ88y2AsDcSQsWrpK8oKrjIg41626bM7zQm2EFuRZ3DugcAp7HrO39o79Qztsmu8eDoCRCdI1I1rwCKip8t70dNIRgein4V4zLanw-whu34iBGhS1LZz90HyIfhatpNnst9-pOv7d_DMcUk0ETDhzajgrHuVaQl0t6FPqPAL2kGRA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgz_LjiNj35SzjRXvBrcJP_JBIIuVz2Y4NwPSspyXq1ws-1jexKm1pAO_rVyWIqL_wqpGhC_hQkfL7ZETB81Z2C2PV9hXUCqdyJ4Hy4zmmdkI-xNz_pX4bcBLooIjhh_KBwyLBdh7aaEa3IZ9M6guNinH7t817K6QOv-QDKGWXuYI=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgqz0aAYyasOEh0VOPcZ7lVr-aYHMU31qpWLpqLinomBxSg_I-aErZEjjUs1xSHrCh_yLBFb69w6lDslWcXXiRUkIM-AuDV4bk0d1FJpSkyXuzNAZmeiQtZ5cfZyrd4Iffp0t3qCm-qNk-5co8lSzJTb1aZqtGZsdlUTElzvytcxLI0gtXluto_Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgXemWU34c9LaVgofAKnHyRwnBvdLfrQlecAcNARcgVdDGJIY06gB3hVl1qdRxArJQ1xR4Uk0XsaF0MbyUs02DzAN_AP7fIMYtsa3u_xYbZ-qUDsFdaUuSfikY2kvH0NRZnf0wkEKxSW8=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgXk-ELiI1olXMTsNyZ3CtTle449hqXhyV7hq367dQaSrKHWBQxOYBE1o7B6VSkcmIQnFtuXUkURoaIr7H87AoIyjxkLr6QAa0IL3YTKJxIbRal5FvKg-ee4QEFO321FD_sfsW3JH_mJklLXw7c1HTDEYUAzlHjFfODQ92Iwf7rChfsX6XQNpHNGa9mrJsC5UaFo_3iELNIODPYjP3k2AWFCLu5gHfLAdLlbh9mbUqKKZc6_hO0GJ4stQlahzwdLl5j2r6MXKCRSvxu2MjI6Qt2sjl3ZJyX1MpplxE4xOgdW28XG0XAxILhArRgAxsAyGYdQvUY13S3pI=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgnQxKm-4n9t59sueJceT-O2O9aJZjsQDgIMHZ46W4AiusFVQcxB-azIxMc3kY9JmyakpKUVSiGJTq6-YsHIus5yn9bKCSQ-o8GuAy4cpt2afWLQJcQVB90pFMlYr9SvbDbhwvTPPIDXTwxSczNhRNT6MG0vlwl1ETiLbmFLRusydBnfJqOoRs2nvvBPqDoQSTIRflJFZIHcph2DdA3XhgDi1mTGsCx1r2iTOfIYxG7ms=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mf-m0hmAZBTj45tMPfsK1cr27igQBgSuVgicpnNxMHem-W5C8B4Aj0u5bXb8ooMgJ1i-vlxnNokZ8GY_X4mkt3wrJhtX_Wfx-gKPxf7yDNswRnKJfoNbrF8XqtToif4FyUxvbSSuETigHsKH-oE6aW5HUWJTw9hEuRmx_-3lDWOprVZSVW37D71uYWJg9mD2SE5IejkNlMWVOKPtORiWvBoi56vTB9EHbs2sbXb5foHvhnWgvvMouqe0WaSFx9INeSNrPJ1er7aXo_TgMwSQGaw__D_MLA2oNjRytjp_Gtngrvyj7PozNRQjxnreVB02fJXjFEhHmDY=&c=&ch=
mailto:dhmh.hvnewsletter@maryland.gov


Maryland, visit our website. Not subscribed yet? Sign up here. 

This project is supported by the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) of the U.S. Department of Health
and Human Services (HHS) under grant number D89MC28267 (Affordable Care Act Maternal,Infant and Early
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